
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
September	15,	2016	

	
Dear	Pastor	and	Friends,	
	
So	shall	my	word	be	that	goeth	forth	out	of	my	mouth:	it	shall	not	return	unto	me	void,	but	it	shall	accomplish	
that	which	I	please,	and	it	shall	prosper	in	the	thing	whereto	I	sent	it	--(Isa.	55:11).		How	wonderfully	true	this	
is.	We	continue	to	see	God’s	blessings	in	the	Churches’	growth	and	souls	coming	to	Christ	and	following	Him	
in	baptism.	In	August	there	was	a	total	attendance	in	the	Churches	and	Missions	of	4,500,	with	520	saved	
and	50	baptized.	We	thank	the	Lord	for	His	blessings	and	promises.	
	

The	Baptist	Bible	Seminary	had	opening	services	September	5.	
There	 was	 a	 good	 attendance	 composed	 of	 local	 Churches	
from	 the	 area	 and	 visiting	 pastors	 and	members	 from	other	
parts	of	Mexico.	Pastor	Samuel	Osorio	was	the	special	speaker	
on	Monday	 and	 Tuesday.	 He	 and	 his	 wife	 are	 graduates	 of	
2003.	He	pastors	a	Church	running	over	150	in	a	village	about	
3	 1/2	 hours	
from	Mante.	His	

Church	has	two	missions	with	a	combined	attendance	of	75.		
	
God	sent	16	new	students	to	begin	their	studies	in	preparation	
for	the	ministry.	The	Lord	reminds	us	in	Matthew	9:37-38	that	
“The	harvest	truly	is	plenteous,	but	the	labourers	are	few;	Pray	
ye	 therefore	 the	 Lord	of	 the	harvest,	 that	 he	will	 send	 forth	
labourers	into	his	harvest.”	
	

Bro.	 Luis	 Arellano	 and	 his	wife	 are	 graduates	 of	 the	 class	 of	
2007.	His	Church,	 Faith	Bible	Baptist	Church	 is	 a	 vibrant	and	
growing	church.	It	was	started	out	of	the	Bible	Baptist	Church	
in	 Mante	 while	 he	 was	 associate	 pastor.	 We	 helped	 him	
organize	 his	 Church	 several	 years	 ago.	 Today,	 they	 are	
averaging	 100	 in	
attendance.	Souls	
are	 constantly	

being	saved	and	baptized.	He	is	a	young	man	with	a	vision	for	
souls	 and	missions	and	 is	 sought	after	 for	 speaking	 in	 camps,	
revivals	and	special	meetings.	 It	 is	a	blessing	to	have	a	part	 in	
the	life	and	ministry	of	young	preachers	like	him.	
	
We	plan	to	visit	a	few	of	our	Churches	this	year.	If	you	are	interested	in	us	coming	to	visit	your	Church,	please	
contact	us	via	email	at	larrylilly@lillymx.com	or	telephone	956-668-8685.	
	
Thank	you	for	your	faithful	prayer	and	support	for	God’s	work	in	Mexico.	
	
	

Your	missionaries,	
	
	

Larry	&	Sharon	Lilly	


